
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 

Keeping children safe at Gillespie 
This term Gillespie staff and Governors have reviewed our key safeguarding policies taking account of 
the latest government guidance in keeping children safe in education 2023. The following policies have 
been approved by Governors and are available on the website and here: 

 Child protection 

 Behaviour 

 Anti-bullying 

 Online safety  
Anti-bullying workshop 

Thursday 2nd November 9:15-10:15am 
We will be focussing on participating in the annual anti-bullying week – week beginning 13th November 
and will inform parents about the work that we do with children during that week. In addition, Heather 
Vacciana who is the Local Authority Home Safe Domestic Violence Prevention Officer and Anti-bullying 
Coordinator will be coming in to school to provide a parent anti-bullying workshop on Thursday 2nd 
November at 9:15am-10:15am- families can sign up to attend here. Heather works with the school every 
year supporting older classes with a focus on keeping safe.  
 

Special Assembly with Dwayne Fields 
As shared in Newsletter 412 we organised for Dwayne Fields (godfather to 
Shecor in Y4) to guest host a special assembly to pupils today. Dwayne, a 
British explorer and TV presenter became the first black Briton to walk over 
400 nautical miles to the magnetic North Pole. Dwayne shared his experience 
with us and took questions from the children. Thank you so much Dwayne! 
 

School photos 
Children had their individual and sibling photos at school on Wednesday. They should have brought 
home with them a form with QR code for you to register your account. Once you have done this Van 
Cols will send an email to let you know when the photos have been processed and are ready to view 
and order. We expect the photos to be available to view over the half term holidays. Please ensure you 
read all information including the order deadline to ensure free delivery to school.  

 
Farewell Sally Langsdon 

A big thank you to Sally who has decided to resign from her posts here at Gillespie 
School this term. Sally has been a teaching assistant at the school for the last 10 years 
and has also supported our breakfast club and music hub for many years. Sally has 
been a big part of the Gillespie community for more than 25 years and will be missed! 
We wish her the best of luck in the next stage of her life.  
 

Music Classes for Year 2 & 3 
We are pleased that the ‘returner’ music class for Year 2 & 3 pupils who were signed up and attended 
last year can finally start after the half term break on Tuesdays from 3:30-4:30pm, starting 31/10/23. 
 
There are still lots of places available in the ‘new starters’ class. The minimum for this class to run is 15 
pupils and we currently have 5 registered. If we do not have enough by December, Music Education 
Islington have said unfortunately it will not be able to run. If we are successful, this class will start in the 
Spring term.  For more information or to sign up click here:  
https://form.123formbuilder.com/6370200/mei-satellite-sign-up-2023-24   
 

 
Friday 20th October 2023 

  Newsletter 414 
www.gillespie.islington.sch.uk 

@GillespieSchool 
 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1181955/Keeping_children_safe_in_education_2023.pdf
https://www.gillespie.islington.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/2310-Child-Protection-policy.pdf
https://www.gillespie.islington.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/2310-Behaviour-policy.pdf
https://www.gillespie.islington.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/2310-Anti-Bullying-Policy.pdf
https://www.gillespie.islington.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/2310-Online-safety-policy.pdf
https://forms.office.com/r/Sy2mfTFc93


Attendance Matters! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Year 4 Learning 
Year 4 have been talking about the work of artist Chris Ofili for Black History month.  We looked closely 
at his famous painting called 'No Woman, No Cry' which features Doreen Lawrence, the mother of 
Stephen Lawrence who was killed in an unprovoked racist attack 30 years ago. We talked about the 
story behind the painting and about Doreen Lawrence who today sits in the House of Lords as a peer 
and campaigns tirelessly for equality and anti-racism in our communities following the death of her son.  
Chris Ofili was the first black artist to win the prestigious award for artists called the Turner Prize when 
he was 30 years old (he is now in his 50s). 
Year 4 created their own portraits inspired by his work using mixed media.  

    
 

Year 5 Learning 
Year 5 have been listening and learning intently to an Arsenal football coach this term and have learnt 
so many new skills to try in and out of school 

   
 
Year 5 having been testing the properties of different materials and learning how useful that is for STEM 
jobs! 

  

Class Attendance WB 16/10/23 

Reception 97.67% 

Year 1 94.33% 

Year 2 98.67% 

Year 3 93.33% 

Year 4 98.67% 

Year 5 97.33% 

Year 6 97.86% 

Whole school 96.84% 

Attendance Cup 
Winner 

Week Beginning 
16/10/2023 

 

Year 2&4! 



Nursery Learning 
This week in Nursery we have been exploring how to mix colours to make new colours. Using our story 
of the week (Pumpkin Soup by Helen Cooper), we have been looking at the colour orange. We mixed 
red and yellow food colouring to make orange water.  

   
 
Year 1 Learning 
As part of our Geography fieldwork, we met Hepsie at 
the Ecology Centre who showed us a map of Gillespie 
Park. First, we talked about what we could see on the 
map and then used the key to find specific features, 
like the woods or seating.Then we made our own map 
by putting features from Gillespie park on the table 
and joining them together with dots, just like on the 
real map. Next we found the different points on a 
compass and worked out which direction was North. 
Finally, we used our real compass and the compass 
on the map to find specific features using directions 
such as ‘Furthest North’ to find specific features. 
When we found them, we stuck the correct picture in 
the location we found ourselves in. 
 
Year 2 Learning 
Y2 visited the only synagogue in Islington. Rabbi Mendy shared Jewish artefacts and traditions and told 
us a traditional Jewish story. We spotted a mezuzah on the door – just like the ones we made! 

    
 
Year 6 Learning 
Year 6 visited The Ragged School and were transported back to the 1880s to experience first hand what 
Victorian schooling was really like!  
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Caterlink themed menu days 

Wednesday 1st November Thursday 18th January Tuesday 6th January 

   

 

 

 

  



Ongoing reminders  
 

Breakfast Club arrangements from 30/10/2023 
You will have received our letter this week about our new breakfast club partnership with Calypso 
Gymnastics Club. We remind families that booking for BC should now be made directly to them here: 
https://calypso-gymnastics.classforkids.io/camp/17. You can also view a copy of the letter shared here. 
 

Class assemblies 
Thursdays at 2:30pm, top hall. Families invited to attend, we hope you can make it!  

2nd November Year 2 

9th November Year 1 

16th November Year 3 

23rd November Year 6 

30th November Year 4 

7th December Year 5 

 
Admissions Information 

Secondary School Admissions for children born between: 1 September 2012 and 31 August 2013 

 Apply online at www.eadmissions.org.uk 

 Deadline 31st October 2023 

 Please email the office with dates of your child’s school visits for our records 

 See the Islington Admission’s Secondary School brochure here 
 
Primary School Admissions for children born between: 1 September 2019 and 31 August 2020 

 Apply online at www.eadmissions.org.uk 

 Deadline 15th January 2024 

 To arrange a school tour please email the school office 

 See the Islington Admission’s Primary School brochure here 
 Children in the Nursery Class do NOT automatically have a place in Reception Class. Families 

must apply online.  

Diary Dates 

Date Event 

Monday 23rd – Friday 27th October Half term 

Monday 30th October Pupils return to school 

Wednesday 1st November 9:15-10:15am Family Learning (1st of 4 weekly sessions) 

Wed 1st & Thu 2nd November Flu nasal spray immunisations 

Friday 3rd November 9:30am FoG AGM in bottom hall 
Y5 Bonfire night bake sale & uniform stall 

Friday 10th November Remembrance assembly 
School Nurse Health & Well-being clinic 

WKBG 13th November Anti-bullying week 

Friday 1st December Y4 Christmas bake sale & uniform stall 

Wednesday 6th December 2:00-7:00pm Parent Consultation Meetings 

Wednesday 13th December FoG Carol singing bucket shake 

Tuesday 19th December Christmas dinner 

Wednesday 20th December 10am & 2pm Christmas Shows 
3:30pm FoG Winter Fair 

Thursday 21st December Last day of Autumn term. School closes 2pm 

 
Wishing our families a fantastic half term break and 
look forward to seeing children back at school on 
Monday 30th October 2023.  
 
Yours sincerely,  
Mark Owen Headteacher   

https://calypso-gymnastics.classforkids.io/camp/17
https://www.gillespie.islington.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/Calypso-Breakfast-Club-arrangements.pdf
http://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
https://www.islington.gov.uk/-/media/sharepoint-lists/public-records/educationandskills/information/adviceandinformation/20232024/secondary-school-admissions-brochure-20242025-accessible-version.pdf?la=en&hash=3AED87F8210E6E4A6DB1EE768EED9D1139F65944
http://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
https://www.islington.gov.uk/-/media/sharepoint-lists/public-records/educationandskills/information/adviceandinformation/20232024/primary-school-admissions-booklet-20242025-accessible-version.pdf?la=en&hash=A6A911F5588CD608473C25D1FF04E16512C9A23B


 
 

Halloween Disco 
What an amazing night! From the decorations to the costumes, dancing crew and doughnut eaters, 
everyone gave it their all last night. FoG wanted to say a HUGE thank you to Vicky Hatchett and her 
army of helpers for all of their hard work in organising such a blockbuster event. Well done to the all 
the pumpkin carvers, and special shout out to the winning designs. Here’s looking forward to next year! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Autumn Term Dates for your diary 
Below is a summary of all of the FoG events for the Autumn Term.  

Fri 3-Nov-2023 FoG AGM 

Fri 3-Nov-2023 Yr 5 Bonfire Night Bake Sale & Uniform Sale 

Fri 1-Dec-2023 Y4 Christmas Bake Sale & Uniform Sale 

Wed 13-Dec-2023 Carol Singing Bucket Shake 

Wed 20-Dec-23 Winter Fair 

  

Gillespie Primary School Festive Card Project  
THE DEADLINE FOR SHOP ORDERS IS 22nd OCTOBER. If you have any questions about the project 
or how to make purchases, please email Mary (the real brains behind this operation) 
marydecinque@gmail.com. 
 

FoG Annual General Meeting Date confirmed  
On Friday 3rd of November at 9.30am Friends of Gillespie will host its Annual General Meeting.  
This will be an opportunity for parents, carers and other stakeholders to learn more about the 
coordination and delivery of FoG activities. 
 

 
 
All money raised by FoG goes towards support for the school and 
extra-curricular activities for Gillespie children. There is no 
obligation to give and it can be as much or as little as you can 
afford. To donate, click here or scan the QR code on the 
noticeboard next to the playground gates.  
 

   

mailto:marydecinque@gmail.com
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/cafdonate.cafonline.org/20528*!/DonationDetails__;Iw!!AoaiBx6H!3gjeG5fNc5xi5y4idHvAIBD0tBkdzcMEmLLwelMBHKAqj3hQyfDuOAVrYXsvwpESYkmIuBkCMDf-nfJTgOuKDhK3Ow$


 



  

https://london.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2023/islington  

https://london.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2023/islington

